
 

NZMEB Newsletter                     September  2011 

Recognised as a course owner by the New Zealand Qualifications Authority under the provisions of the Education Act 1989 and its subsequent amendments.

PO Box 13-692, Johnsonville 6440, Wellington. Ph 04 479 0909 or 0800 388 748 email office@nzmeb.org

NZMEB’s successful Associate and 
Licentiate diploma entrants can 
now access credits across a wide 
range of Bachelor Degrees at the 
University of Waikato.

Successful Associate Diploma entrants can access 30 

Diploma entrants are able to access 60 credits, 20 at 300 
level and another 40 at 100, and 200 levels.

Entering Exams for a Subsequent Session 
for an Entrant who is Sick:

During the processing and scheduling of entries, a number 
of teachers have asked me our refund policy.  It is there on the  
website but probably not always obvious if you don’t know where 
to look so here is the link and the text:

http://www.nzmeb.org/Examinations
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Refund Policy

Entries at one centre cannot be transferred to another centre or 
deferred to a later session.

For entrants who withdraw from an examination our policy is 
that we will credit half of the examination fee towards their entry 
in the following year on receipt of a doctor’s certificate.  It is not 
transferable to another student.

If an entrant wishes to postpone the examination or to take it at  
a different centre a new entry form must be completed and  
the appropriate fee must be paid. The original fee cannot be  
refunded. 

Resources

The website also has a section called “Resources”.  On this, teachers  
can access sample Theory papers and there is information on  
accessing certain teaching resources such as Musicianship books 
and how to order books in the syllabus.

There are also wonderful Canons for the piano Preliminary grade, 
written by the University of Waikato lecturer in composition 
Michael Williams. They are free and the photocopy can be used  
in the exam. They have a fun layout  and using them saves buying 
a book.

Feedback Forms

Make sure you get these into the office as your exams are  
finished.  They are invaluable for giving the office some direction  
for NZMEB in the future.

Teacher Training

There will be courses for teachers in each of the main teaching 
centres in term one next year.  Can you please get back to us with 
offers and possible dates to host these?

Beverley Holder
National Administrator


